Joint Board of Directors HOA Meeting
LV1 and LV2

September 23, 2018
Opening
The Joint Board of Directors Meeting was called to order at 2:00 p.m. by Mark French, LV1 President.  The members were led in the Pledge of Allegiance by LV1 President Mark French.  President Rogers led the members in a prayer.
Present
LV1 – President Mark French, Vice President Diane Viering, Secretary Karen Deitemeyer, Treasurer Carol Timko, Director Camilla Sullivan, Director Jim Banks.
LV2 – President John Rogers, Secretary Tammy Neal and Director Linda del Gallego .
Minutes
A motion was made and seconded to approve the minutes from July 29, 2018, meeting as presented.  The motion passed by acclamation.
Treasurer’s Reports

The Treasurer’s reports for LV1 and LV2 were read and approved.
Membership – LV1 has 89 members.  LV2 has 31
New Business

President French spoke about issues he and Mr. Rogers discussed with Management:
Our new general manager Steve Foligno is back and forth between here and Tampa until October 8, 2018
In response to Nextdoor Neighbor posts that at the Luau the gates were closed - The entrance to Building C was open, but the other gates were secured with nylon straps. Management could easily cut those if needed. Without the straps, residents who had not paid for the party could have entered. 
Wiring is in place waiting for the electricians to install the final lamppost in the pool area.




The Neighborhood Watch is gaining momentum. 



 No glass containers, wine glasses, etc in the patio/pool area. Everyone must use something plastic to hold their wine and or liquor. Beer cans only. If there is a glass container broken in or around the pool, management has to completely drain the pool to check for shards of glass.

 Also, no babies or adults in diapers in the pool – “swimmies” are ok.  Any incidents at the pool – call the office (courtesy patrol after hours).
 Large dogs- While there have been exceptions made in the past, the incoming manager Steve Feligno will go by the book. As far as service/support animals, federal law supercedes Cal-Am law. Questions - see the office.

 Dog Park- Now 7:30a to dusk. Joe’s day off is Tuesday, so the gate may be opened a little later... between 7:30 and 8a.

 Bites- Call 911 immediately. The sheriff will handle. If you can get pictures of the animal and your wound.
 Cats- The office needs pictures of offenders putting out food. See the office for more info. 

 Annual tree trim blitz is November. Those with specific trim issues, see the office.

 Gates- Discussed, but the feeling is the county would not approve due to depth from the road to the gate issue.   Will continue to discuss with office. 

 Cameras- Still no replacements at gate 2. Will be addressed by new manager
 Payments- Click Pay is going away at the end of October. Look for an official notice arriving in your mailbox in the next couple days. 

 Payment Reminder- Rent is due on the first of the month. There is a 5 day grace period. After that there is a late fee charged. Surest way to pay is by check handed in at the office or slipped in the drop box. Payments made on the 6th day after office staff arrives at 7am and clears the drop box, are considered late.

 Late Notices - taped to doors.  According to Florida statute 723 that governs mobile home parks, the owner operators must send notices to the address of the property renter. Management says they aren’t permitted to forward notices out of the park even if you leave an address with the office. The solution is for you go to usps.com and sign up for a mail forward. The max time allowed is one year. USPS also has a new service where they will email you that forwarded mail is coming to your current address. As far as several notices being left on your door, Employees who make the rounds of the park will take notice of multiple papers on the door and report that to the office.

 Lawn issues- Take a picture and head to the office to write up your complaint, have it photo copied and signed. 

Drainage- still an issue on the side streets along the west wall on Lamplighter             Drive. Requested that maintenance clean out the pipes and make a new ditch so the water can drain.  Will talk more with new manager.
Discussion – attendees brought up many of the items already discussed at the beginning of the meeting.  
Meeting adjourned at 3:00 PM
Respectfully Submitted,

Karen Deitemeyer, Secretary LV1

